
CE exchanges views with young
scientists in Lindau Nobel Laureate
Meeting (with photos)

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, continued to attend the Lindau
Nobel Laureate Meeting in Lindau, Germany, today (June 25, Lindau time). She
spoke with young scientists and met with laureates of the Nobel Prize and the
Shaw Prize.

     Mrs Lam attended a seminar this morning. Together with two Nobel
laureates, Professor Dr Kurt Wüthrich and Professor Dr Ferid Murad, she
exchanged views with young scientists about the leadership required of
scientists. Mrs Lam said that issues facing politicians and scientists may be
different, but as leaders they must be diligent and perseverant as well as
have team spirit. She encouraged the young scientists to be creative and
curious and set clear goals for themselves. Noting that Hong Kong provides
necessary support for scientific research and has a highly international
environment, Mrs Lam welcomed the young scientists to go to Hong Kong to
develop their careers. 

     Mrs Lam, accompanied by the Head of the Policy Innovation and Co-
ordination Office, Mrs Betty Fung, then met with Professor Bruce Beutler and
Professor Jules Hoffmann, who are laureates of both the Nobel and Shaw
Prizes. She briefed them on Hong Kong's latest situation and invited them to
visit Hong Kong.

     Mrs Lam left Lindau in the morning. She departed for Beijing via Zurich
in the afternoon and will arrive in Beijing tomorrow morning (June 26).
During the stay in Beijing, she will report to the Vice-Premier of the State
Council, Mr Han Zheng, the views and suggestions of the Government of the
Hong Kong Special Administrative Region and different sectors of the
community on matters relating to the development plan for the Guangdong-Hong
Kong-Macao Bay Area.
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